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By Adam Runyan
1. Curb Appeal is Crucial
First impressions are key! it is

essential to ensure the home
looks presentable to potential
buyerswho oftenwill drive past a
property or simply see a picture of
the front of the home prior to call-
ing or scheduling awalk-through.
So, addressing landscaping,

cosmetics, and general exterior
maintenance canmake all the dif-
ference in a buyer’s decision to
view the home ornot, because
most buyerswill judge a book by
its cover.

2. Deodorize
Most home owners have be-

come “nose blind,”meaning they
are used to the odors of their own
home and don’t recognize off-put-
ting smells that guests pick up on
immediately after entering the
home.
Homeswith pets or smokers in-

side the house often have an odor
that leaves buyerswith a negative
impression. It can help to replace
or remove porousmaterials in the
home and to conduct an intensive
deep cleaning.

3. Neutral Colors
Everyone has a particular pref-

erencewhen it comes to cosmet-
ics, but, for some buyers, it can be

hard to see the po-
tential in a home
with hot pinkwalls
and teal kitchen
cabinets.
Although it is

onlypaint, some
buyers see an un-
attractive,

time-consuming project requiring
extra effort and additional ex-
pense after the purchase of the
home. So, painting that bright or-
angewall a beige or light graybe-
fore puttingyourhome on the
market is a pretty good idea.

4. Declutter and Depersonalize
Ahomepackedwith a lot of

“stuff” can feelmuch smaller than
it really is. This is especially true
whenyou consider that youmay
have five or six individuals show
up to thewalk-through.
Removing excess furniture,

decorations, familyphotos, and
knickknacks like Grandma’s por-
celain clown figurine collection
can create room tomaneuver
through the home aswell as elim-
inating distractions allowing the
potential buyer to focus on the
home itself and not the items in
the home.
This also applies to kitchen

and bathroom countertops,
which should be clean and free
of items to showcase the amount

of usable space.

5. Deep Clean
Your goal is to sell yourhome

and there arevery few things
more repulsive to a buyer than a
dirtyhome. Not onlydoes a po-
tential buyer feel uncomfortable
whilewalking through a dirty
home, it alsomakes themwonder
what else has been neglected.
I cannot stress enough the im-

portance of a thorough deep,
deep, deep cleaning just before
puttingyourhome on themarket.
Whenyou thinkyou have cleaned
all there is to clean—clean some
more.

6. Address Deferred Maintenance
Nomorewaiting! It’s finally

time to complete that long “to do”
list you’ve been putting off. It is
wellworth it to hire a professional
contractor to take care of that pes-
ky, peeling paint; loose ormissing
handrail; broken electric recepta-
cle; dripping pipe; etc. Not only
will items like this create reserva-
tions for potential buyers, but
theywill cost you evenmore time
andmoneyduring the buyer’s in-
spections and the appraisal.

7. Records and Documentation
Everyhomeowner should keep

detailed information and invoices
regarding remodels, updates, and
even generalmaintenance they

have performed on the home. This
documentation can bevery im-
portant to address a potential
buyer’s concerns or to simply
show them the homehas been
well cared for.
Some updates, such as roofs,

heating/cooling systems,win-
dows, etc., mayhave transferable
warranties to pass onto the buyer
aswell.

8. Secure Valuables and Danger-
ous Objects
The security and safety of your

personal property and everyone
who enters yourhome is un-
doubtedly a priority.
Before listing yourhome on the

market, ensure all valuables are
locked away. Don’t allowvaluable
items to be published in listing
photos for theworld to see.Also,
don’t forget to unload and secure
all firearms, knives, and/or any
otherdangerous items. Some of
these itemsmaymake a potential
buyeruncomfortable or could be
a danger to unfamiliar individuals
and childrenviewing the home.

9. Straighten Up Closets, Shelves,
and Storage Areas
No area is off limits during a

walk-through with a potential
buyer. Theywill expect to view
the closets, shelving, pantries,
unfinished basements, and

even the attic.
You should clean out and orga-

nize these areas tomake themap-
pear larger. It all needs to be
cleaned out beforemoving day
anyway, sowhynotmake it look
good now?

10. Hire a Great Realtor
Selling a home is typically one

of the largest financial transac-
tions an individualwill partici-
pate in during their lifetime. Not
tomention it can sometimes be an
emotional and stressful experi-
ence especially if you are trying to
do it onyour own.
In real estate, you getwhat you

pay for, so it’s extremely import-
ant to hire a true professional that
knows the localmarket andwill
take the time and effort to guide
you through the process from
start to finish.
Also, a licensedRealtorwill

help in determiningwhat should
be done toyourhome prior to list-
ing it for sale, not only tomake it
appealing to buyers but also to en-
sure the homewillmake it
through inspections and an ap-
praisalwithminimal friction.

(Adam Runyan is a broker with
Runyan & Associates Realtors in
South Charleston, a member of the
Home Builders Association of
Greater Charleston.)
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